Hooke Court Information for Visiting Staff

In order to make your stay at Hooke Court an enjoyable, educational and safe experience we have included here some points for your information which we feel should contribute towards meeting the aims and objectives of your trip in the safest way possible.
Risk Assessment
The responsibility for managing risk is a shared one between Hooke Court and visiting schools.
Hooke Court management team undertake risk assessments of all the activities that we offer to schools. Copies of these risk assessments are sent to all schools prior to their visit. 
The Hooke Court management team and tutors will do all that they can to make your visit safe and enjoyable, but it is essential that schools read our risk assessments carefully when completing their own risk assessments for the visits. Where schools are taking part in either raft building or kayaking activities please would you inform us prior to your visit of any children who may be less confident either around or in the water so that our staff can ensure they are adequately supported in these activities. It is requested that any potential leaders make at least one preview visit to ascertain the suitability of Hooke Court for their group and to aid them in completing their own risk assessments.

The following are some key issues that schools should consider when preparing their risk assessments.

Supervision

Hooke Court takes Health and Safety very seriously and expects people in charge of children to act responsibly.

Our tutors are there to manage the activities and ensure full participation for all the children. They cannot be distracted from their task by the need to manage behaviour or supervise unattended groups. The tutor will brief the children on all relevant risks and hazards for each activity. Please bear in mind the following:
· It is essential that children are adequately supervised throughout their visit by their own staff
· The group leader is responsible for group conduct at all times, day and night.

· Hooke Court staff will intervene if the behaviour of the group is disruptive and groups may be asked to leave if the problems are not resolved.
· In order to minimise disruption to any activities we kindly ask that all mobile phones are switched off during any Hooke Court led sessions.
· We would strongly recommend that there is at least 1 visiting adult per 10 pupils and will make no charge for any staff here within this ratio.
· Group Leaders must ensure that there are enough school staff to cover all eventualities e.g. a sick child, a child requiring hospitalisation, night or daytime emergencies.
· Whilst Hooke Court encourage visiting staff to relax and enjoy their stay it is essential that the consumption of alcohol is not excessive as this can impact on the safety of staff and the children in their care.
First Aid
Hooke Court staff, although trained in emergency First Aid, are not allowed to administer first aid to members of visiting groups. They will, of course, help in any way they can. In the event of a medical emergency there are staff on duty at all times and they may be called day or night. Visiting staff will have full details of these contact numbers in the “Welcome Pack” provided to all groups upon arrival.  
Responsibility for First Aid always remains with the staff of  visiting groups  during their visit. Groups should ensure that they bring adequate First Aid supplies for their visit – this includes ice packs and sunscreen. It is essential that one member of staff from each visiting group has a valid first aid certificate.
Groups may like to arrange for one of the visiting staff to travel to Hooke Court in their own car in case anyone needs to be taken to a doctor or hospital. If this is not possible Hooke Court staff will be more than happy to arrange a taxi which will be charged to the visiting group. 

Emergency Evacuation

Hooke Court has undertaken a Fire Risk Assessment and comprehensive evacuation procedures are in place. On arrival visiting groups will be given a copy of the fire and evacuation procedures for their accommodation area. School staff are primarily responsible for evacuating their groups day or night.  It is therefore essential that all school staff familiarise themselves with the fire emergency instructions and escape routes as soon as possible after their arrival. 
A full fire drill and evacuation will be carried out on the day of arrival. Times for this will be confirmed with Hooke Court staff during the welcome talk 

Hooke Court reserves the right to instigate a drill at any time during a group’s visit.

Please let us know in good time if you have a child or children who may need extra support during an emergency evacuation so that we can prepare a Personal Emergency Evacuation Plan for them.

Prior to arrival visiting groups should complete the “Fire Regulations – Occupants List”, which should be handed into the Main Office on arrival or emailed through prior to arrival. Should there be any changes within the group the list must be updated as soon as possible.

Inclusion

Hooke Court is an inclusive organisation and we want all children to gain the maximum benefit from their stay.

Some activities may offer a greater challenge for children with physical impairments or learning difficulties.  Please let us know about these children and discuss with us how we can help you to support and facilitate their full participation both within the accommodation and activities undertaken.
Examples of such activities are Kayaking, Raft Building, and extended walks off site.

Electrical Equipment
In order to reduce the risk of accidents we must ask visitors only to bring personal electrical goods which have been PAT tested.

All Centre electrical appliances are subject to such tests.
Clothing

Many of the activities involve water, mud and rough terrain.  It is therefore essential that all visitors come equipped with enough warm, waterproof clothing and sturdy footwear.  Our risk assessments will often specify a necessary standard of clothing so regretfully we may have to exclude visitors from certain activities if they are not adequately clothed and shod.  A full list of recommended clothing and equipment is provided and should be notified to parents/carers in good time before the visit.

Hazard Reporting

Hooke Court regularly inspect the buildings and grounds and quickly put right any damage or unsafe situations.

If you notice anything at all that you think is unsafe, please notify our Main Office as soon as possible.

Accommodation

Each visiting group will be allocated a separate accommodation unit and their own play area close to their accommodation. Each accommodation block has a common room and a kitchenette which will be stocked with tea, coffee, sugar, milk, hot chocolate, squash and biscuits to enable visiting staff to provide snacks for their group during mid morning and afternoon breaks etc. Facilities for the drying of wet clothes are available should this be required.  Room plans will be sent to the school prior to their visit and visiting staff are wholly responsible for the allocation of rooms. All bedding will be provided, and children will be expected to put the duvet cover on upon arrival.  All children’s beds have waterproof mattress protectors and spare bedding is always available. Laundry bags will be provided at the end of the visit and children will be asked to strip beds and vacate the accommodation by 9.30am. Provision will be made for storage of luggage etc. 

During your stay your bathrooms and kitchenettes are cleaned daily and bins are emptied by Hooke Court staff. Groups staying 4 nights will have their common areas cleaned halfway through their visit. Groups are responsible for the cleanliness of their own bedrooms.

In the unlikely event of damage being caused by visiting schools or groups to the accommodation or environs they will be billed for repairs, or replacement as deemed necessary at the discretion of the Centre Management.

Communication

Most mobile phone operators work in Hooke and the office phone is available during daytime hours if required.  Please let us know upon arrival if no-one in your group has a phone signal.
Dining Room and Mealtimes
Details of dining areas and times will be given to groups on arrival and any special diets clarified. All groups will have their own dining room and separate mealtimes and as such will be responsible for supervising their group during all meals.  

At Hooke Court we provide healthy meals including fresh vegetables and salad with each evening meal. Whilst there is only one choice available, we do understand the importance of ensuring that all children have something to eat. We will always discuss this with visiting staff if they feel any child has not had enough, we will provide an alternative if necessary.
Use of Grounds

Whilst at Hooke Court groups may use the extensive grounds, adventure playground, fields and woodlands. Visiting groups should to bring their own sports/play equipment for use whilst on site. Timings for shared areas will be discussed on arrival.
Gift Shop

We do have a small gift shop at Hooke Court selling a small selection of souvenirs, confectionary and gifts which schools are welcome to open and run themselves.  We will provide a small float for your use. Times for your visit to the shop will be arranged during your welcome in talk. 

Security

Visiting groups are responsible for the security of their accommodation. Key boxes will be issued to groups upon arrival which will include keys for staff bedrooms. 
Aelfric Hall

This is a multi functional room, used by visiting school groups as well as hosting occasional weddings and functions. 

